Regular Meeting Minutes

Village of Leaf River

Board of Trustees

November 13, 2023
RVC - Cafeteria - 7:00 pm  
The Village Board of Trustees held their regular meeting and  was opened by Village President Timothy C. Morris  by reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

In attendance at the Meeting:  Village President, Timothy Morris, Trustees:  James Green, Dea Groen, Tammie O’Rourke and Nicki Shelton; Treasurer Jan Myers and Clerk Tena Krueger. Absent for the meeting – Trustee Bradley Plock. (Five Trustee Board at Present- Due to resignation of Lisa Noworul).
Steven (Joe) Penn began work as Public Works Supervisor, he is interested in obtaining the licensing for the water/sewer plants, 


 Trustee  Green motioned to accept the October 9, 2023; meeting minutes as presented. Trustee O’Rourke seconded this. Ayes -4; Nays – 0;  Absent – 1 (Trustee Plock).  Motion Carried.
Trustee Shelton motioned to accept the Bills/Claims as presented. Trustee Green seconded this.

Ayes – 4; Nays – 0 ; Absent –1 (Trustee Plock) .  Motion Carried. 
Trustee Shelton motioned to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented. Trustee O’Rourke seconded this. Ayes - 4 Nays – 0; Absent – 1 (Trustee Plock). Motion Carried.

OPEN COMMENT – 

  Karen Dietrich, RVC President, addressed the board.  The Veteran’s lunch that was held on November 11, 2023, had approximately 40 people in attendance. Leaf River High School graduate and Veteran, Scott Bicksler provided the presentation – subject Ralph DeWitt.  Mr. Bicksler will do another presentation next year.
Abby Green is the new RVC scheduler and the RVC board is happy to have her on board.
There are some family reunions and baseball utilizing the gym and cafeteria.
Ms. Kaylin Hubbard is utilizing the kitchen for her Bakery.  She will sell from her home.
Discussion Topics: 
The Streets & Alley committee met with Phil Sitton from Safe Steps sidewalk company.  Mr. Sitton quoted an estimate of $10,000. President Morris suggested purchasing a scarifier/planer for the Village and perform the tasks utilizing Village maintenance personnel.  This topic is currently tabled for more information and quotes on equipment pricing.
The Lighted Christmas Parade is on December 9, 2023.
The coloring contest winners will be announced during the tree lighting.
Trustee Shelton asked about vacating streets that are not being used.  More information is needed from Ms. Shelton and our Village Attorney, Lesage prior to proceeding.
Next Meeting is December 11, 2023, at 7 pm in the RVC.
Meeting Adjourned at 7:30 pm
 Attest:  Tena L. Krueger (Village Clerk)
  Approved:  December 18, 2023
